
September 30, 2020 

 

A Caucus meeting of the Council of the Borough of Trainer was held over the phone through a call-in 

service with President Greg Miley calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time. 

The meeting was telephonic due to COVID19.  

 

 

This advertised meeting of Borough Council is being held remotely in compliance with Governor Wolf’s 

Stay at Home Order.  Council members are attending the meeting by call-in conference call.  Notice was 

provided to residents of the Borough of the way they are able to attend and participate in this call-in 

meeting by postings on the Borough website and on the door of Borough Hall.   

 

 

PRESENT 

President Greg Miley, Vice President Jean Beck, Councilpersons John Mathews, Jim Cassidy, Tim 

Horgan 

Manager Joe Possenti, Solicitor Mike Sheridan, Engineer Eileen Nelson 

 

ABSENT 

Jenn Frazier 

 

There was an executive session held prior to this meeting to discuss legal matters. No decisions were 

made or action taken during that time. Executive meeting commenced at 6pm and adjourned at 6:50 pm. 

 

A discussion took place with the new owners of Parkview Mobile Home Park. The plans for the park 

were discusses. The park is seeking relief and changes from the Borough Ordinance. The changes and 

relief were discussed including the required lot size for a mobile home. The Borough Council will need to 

amend the ordinance or send the park before the zoning hearing board. Borough Council will look further 

into the matters before making final decision. 

 

Councilperson Horgan discussed the BOH asking how to remove and replace members. 

 

 

Councilperson Cassidy made a motion to adjourn at 8:15pm, Councilperson Mathews seconded the 

motion. No opposition. Motion carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Victoria Orlando 

Borough Secretary 

 


